Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 05 May 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal and Bill McGee. Ronald Coss was absent and excused. Executive Director Cathy Wood and community member Dale Henry were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 28 April 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: No updates due to attendance at the OSACVSO Spring School. 

Executive Director Updates: Ms. Wood discussed a proposal from Open Eye Studios for videography services.  This would be a great option for the website and TV ad.  The proposal also includes testimonial videos and promotional videos.  Discussion ensued.  Tom O’Neal moved to purchase services at a cost not to exceed $24,500.00, the motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote. 

Ms. Wood announced that Annisa Younts accepted the positon of office manager and will start sometime at the end of summer. Ms. Wood will reach out and see if she has an interest in working intermittently until her full time start date. 

VSC members reviewed the end of month reports and reviewed and signed the monthly report to posts. 

Ms. Wood re-created a monitoring checklist to provide mental health claimants.  The intent of the checklist is to help prepare veterans who will be scheduled for a mental health C&P exam. 

Bill McGee moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Contract Services ~ Travel Specialties $345.40 for CBOC transportation. 
Other Expenses ~ KOI $43.04 for oil changes, Cathy Wood $255.15 reimbursement for office blinds. 

Huntington National Bank $56.63 for beverages, Time Warner $137.97 for internet service and Ohio Newspapers $495.00 for a job posting.

Travel Expenses ~ OSACVSO $375.00 for spring school registration for J. Bolen, C. Baker, D. Hicks, D. Mitchell, R. Ward.
 

The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: Mr. Henry mentioned the Post Commander Meeting scheduled for June 25.  He said two other commanders would have liked the time to be moved to 6:00 p.m. because of work schedules.  Ms. Wood indicated the meeting was on a Saturday and wondered if it would still be a problem.  Mr. Henry didn’t realize it was on a Saturday and didn’t think it would be a problem. 

Mr. Henry also updated the board on the status of the Memorial Day Parade.  He reached out to Mr. Stewart who organizes the parade and was told everything was going according to plan.  The cost has been significantly reduced due to everything going digital.  This has cut the cost of stamps.  The only thing needed at this point is money for the magnets to place on the Grand Marshall’s vehicle.  

Jim Ryan moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance.  Bill McGee seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, absent; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 9:00a.m. The board reviewed financial assistance. The board returned to open session at 9:27 a.m.

Tom O’Neal moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants: Jim Ryan seconded the motion. 

William Lemley, 2350 N. Limestone St., Apt. 209, Springfield, OH 45503, nurse, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Mark Pfeiffer, 802 Rice St., Springfield, OH 45505, retail, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food.                 Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Robert Rapp, 3164 Sherwood Park Drive, Springfield, OH 45505, laborer, was approved for $355.29 to PNC Mortgage for housing, $142.72 to Ohio Edison for electric, $255.54 to IH Credit Union for a car payment and $44.91 to the City of Springfield for water.  Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:33a.m.
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